

校長的話

親愛的同學們、家長們及老師們:

大家好!學期要結束了,大家將有兩星期的暑假,興奮嗎?感謝天父的帶領,讓我在<u>信愛學校</u>服事了十個年頭,我將在本年九月一日退休了。在這十年裏,開心的是看著孩子們、家長們、同工們,包括我自己的成長;學校已成為一所具特色的學校—關愛校園、電子學習校園、健康校園,並踏上了下一個六十年!

人生有多少個十年呢?我暫時過了六個。在六十年的生活及工作經驗中,我體會到上帝給我的恩典滿滿,每一點一滴都造就了我的明天!三國時代<u>蜀的劉備</u>在臨終前曾語告兒子<u>劉</u>憚:「莫以善小而不為,莫以惡小而為之」,他告誠兒子不要因為好事微不足道而無心去做,更不要因為是小小的壞事就放膽去做;《路加福音》(16:10-15)上記載:「一個人在小事上忠心,在大事上也會忠心;在小事上不義,在大事上也不義。」期望大家在新常態的環境裏,仍能堅持信念、排除萬難,建立正確的價值觀,做一個勇毅剛強、愛主愛人愛己的「信愛人」!

再一次感謝<u>李成新校監、張燕群</u>校監及各位校董過去的領導及鼓勵,各同工、家長、學生的支持和配合,令我在學校裏有很多的美夢成真,留下很多難忘的回憶!如有做得不好的地方,請大家多多包容,一切榮耀歸於上帝!

最後,願主賜福給候任校長<u>張敏聰</u>先生及同工們,讓大家力上有力,繼續令信愛學 校成為一所蒙福的學校,榮神益人!謹祝大家身體健康、家庭幸福、主恩永伴!







Newsletter from Principal

12th August, 2022

Dear fellow students, parents and teachers,

Hi everyone! This semester is coming to an end. Are you excited about the two-week summer holiday? Following Lord's plan, I will be retiring effective in September after ten years of service in Faith Love Lutheran School. Over these years, I am delighted to witness the growth of our children, parents, staff members as well as mine. The school has become distinctive with a caring campus, an e-learning teaching and learning environment and a healthy style. It will continue to develop over another sixty years.

How many decades does one have in his or her life? I have been living for six decades. In the past sixty years, I realized that out of Lord's fullness, we have all received grace which make my tomorrow better than today. Liu Bei in The Three Kingdoms told his son Liu Shan on his deathbed, "Never fail to do anything good which you deem as petty; never dare to do anything evil which you consider as trivial." He warned his son not to ignore the trivial good thing or do something bad simply because it is trivial. "Whoever can be trusted with very little can also be trusted with much, and whoever is dishonest with very little will also be dishonest with much" (Luke 16:10). I hope everyone of you can hold on to your beliefs, overcome all the difficulties and develop moral values in the new normal environment, so that you can be a courage, faith and love student who loves the Lord, others and yourself.

Once again, I would like to thank the school supervisors, Mr Li Shing-sun and Miss Cheung Yin Kwan, and all the managers. Their leadership and support, together with the cooperation of staff members, parents and students, have made my dreams come true and brought many fond memories over the past years at the school. I am thankful to their support and understanding. Glory to the Lord!

May the Lord bless the principal-elect, Mr Cheung Man Chung, and all the staff members so everyone can be determined and devote themselves to the school. With God's blessings! I wish you all a healthy and prosperous academic year ahead.



Warm wishes, Principal Chiu

